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	March 3, 2012

10 A.M.

Fort Snelling Officers’ Club




Attendees:

Special Guests: Tom and Diane Witzig
Class of 2012

Steve and LoRae Beckman, Greig and Lisa Glover, Dawn Hirsch, Jeff and Shari Piehl, Mark and Diane Selby, Bruce and Marlene Schaeffer, Kathy Schultheiss
Class of 2013

Peyton Cook, Peggy Farah, Clint and Linda Laucher, Gary and Jeanette Lebens, David Richards & Gail Manning, Theron and Lori Drenckhahn, James and Sherrie Dahlin, 

Class of 2014

Mark and Jean Cady, Kate Clinton, Steve and Karen Hoybook, Tom and Joni Jacobson, Steve Jantscher, Woody Kingman, Kim Landecker
Class of 2015

Dan and Jackie Bruns, Tim and Kathy Donlin, Cindi Miller, Dave and Beth Stout, Rick West

Call to Order: Grieg Glover called the meeting to order at 10AM.  Jeff Piehl took minutes as a poor substitute for Monica Manning. 
Approval of Feb. 4, 2012 minutes Approved with no changes
ALO Report




   Major Jake Zender

All applications are in and in the review process.  Some notifications have begun especially the athletes with 4-6 awarded with appointments. Over all, appointments are going to be down 30-40%.  Many ROTC offers have been extended to those who o not receive appointments. Jake is beginning to receive inquiries concerning orientation and the banquet and will pass on the contact information to the appropriate parent’s club contact.  Conducted 125-130 appointee write-ups with 22-26 being accepted.  Will coordinate with Lori Drenckhahn concerning inviting the newly appointed to the banquet.  
Parent Introductions & Sharing
Reports & Updates:

1.   Treasurer                                        

   Peggy Farah

The form of the report has been changed because the data has been placed in Quickbooks, which makes it easier to satisfy reporting requirements.  Our current balance is $13,344.77.  Refer to the attached report for more details.

2.   Spring Banquet                                                        2013 Reps

April 28 is the date at Olympic Hills.  They will hold the same menu price as last year.  Invites will go out to current members and then to new invitees.  Some volunteers are still needed especially in the photography area.  Help is needed the day of to help set-up and take down.
The spring ALO meeting will be the same day.
  

3.   New Appointee Orientation                                     2014 Reps

The committee has made progress as been made on the event with 6 cadets attending.  People will be approached to make presentations on various topics.  The event has become very important, as USAFA has dropped its orientation.

4.   Summer Picnic                                                         2015 Reps  

The summer picnic will be July 21 at Lake Riley in Eden Prairie.  This is a week after Dooley Day Out so parents can talk to their cadets.

Tailgate is being replaced by a picnic August 31 from 4-7PM. 
                                
5.  Website


                                              Theron Drenckhahn                                                                                             

Mark Cady spent some time investigating how easy the site it is maintain.  Proposing to contract for $1,000/year to maintain site plus monthly hosting expenses.  The maintenance budget would not have to be spent if it is not needed.  A motion was made and approved to provide funds this year, not to exceed $750, to fix a known security hole.

6. Newsletter

Cadet sharing stories need to be sent to Steve Jantscher to be published


Rick West and other USAF officers please send in stories about what it is like to be a USAF officer for those of us who are not familiar.


Please send changes to picnic and tailgate

Graduation Presentation                                Tom and Diane Witzig (Ryan 2011)

A significant amount of information is on the web site at
  http://usafamnpc.org/information/cadet-graduation/

These are things that the Witzigs did:
1. Begin at least one year before

2. Consider how many and the physical needs of each attendee
3. Logistics
a. Keep a folder of all data needed – schedule, deposits, etc

b. Use the USAFA website

c. Keep people informed – security, health, schedule

d. Journal – important things of time at USAFA and during graduation
e. Made a bag for attendees – zazzle.com; vistaprint.com
f. Drove out because cadet had stuff to move out – began moving out on Sunday ended up renting a U-Haul, rented a house from which had space for stuff to be stored and packed, had to be totally out by Wednesday afternoon
g. Pictures – take from web site and purchase DVD

4. Events Attended – leave 90-120 minutes before the event so you are in place 60-90 minutes before the event

a. Baccalaureate

b. Play

c. Superintendent’s Reception

d. Parades

e. Commissioning

f. Dinner – Tuesday night for family

g. Graduation – have to stay in stadium until after fly over – packed a lunch to let traffic decrease – make sure cadet knows where you are sitting
Adjourn – 12:03 PM
(Note that next meeting is on April 14--2nd Saturday in April)
Upcoming Meetings & Events:

March 8, 7pm: PNO at The Local; 931 Nicollet Mall, Minneapolis
April 12, 7pm: PNO at Porter Creek Hardwood Grill; 14201 Burngarten Dr, Burnsville
April 14, 10am: Parents’ Club meeting, Ft. Snelling Officers’ Club

April 28: Spring Banquet, Olympic Hills Golf Club

May 5, 10am: Parents’ Club meeting, Ft. Snelling Officers’ Club

May 12: New Appointee Orientation (for Class of 2016)
July 21: Summer Picnic

Respectively Submitted: Jeff Piehl for Monica Manning
The purpose of the USAFA Parents’ Club of MN is to promote the well being of the Minnesota cadets at the Air Force Academy and Prep School, and to support their families.

www.usafamnpc.org

